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THE HOWARD PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Square, Elford, Tamworth, Staffordshire, B79 9DB


Chief Executive Officer:  Mr Paul Lovern
Headteacher:  Miss R Mills
Telephone:  01827 383292
e-mail:  r.mills@tssmat.staffs.sch.uk
e-mail:  howardoffice@tssmat.staffs.sch.uk 

website:  www.howard.staffs.sch.uk

14th July 2020
Dear Parents

As the academic year draws to an end, I would like to thank you all for your commitment and support during these unprecedented times. It has certainly been a year full of challenges, which I hope you agree, we have faced head on to ensure the safety of your children as well as the continued academic support. I am proud of our Howard family and I am certainly proud to be the Headteacher.

We will say goodbye to our AMAZING Year 6 children, who will be an asset to their chosen school and we will miss them greatly. We wish them luck and best wishes. We look forward to welcoming our new Reception children. We will make sure that they settle into life at The Howard as smoothly as possible.
In terms of staffing, we welcome Mrs Vincent- Scuotto, from Richard Crosse, who will certainly be an asset to our existing team.
Our last day will be Friday 17th July, so we wish you all a safe and happy holidays. We then welcome everyone back on Tuesday 1st September.
I have included the information about arrangements for September in Appendix 1.  Please make sure that you read the information carefully so that you and your child are fully prepared for September. 
To help us plan for September we would really like to hear your views and experiences of your time at home with your child during the Covid-19 lockdown.  Below are two links, one for parents to complete and one for your child/ren to complete, and any responses would be gratefully received.

https://forms.gle/FA7B73Ed594mGFB47  Parents link

https://forms.gle/BdNQRGn88FygNki68  Children’s link

If you have any questions or queries, however small, then please do not hesitate to contact the office.
Best wishes,

[image: image3.png]THE SMALL lll
SCHOOLS

MULTI ACADEMY TRUST




Rachel Mills

Headteacher

Appendix 1: Important Information for September 2020
Arrangements for September 2020

Following the letter from Mr Lovern, this Appendix will hopefully clarify any further information that applies specifically to The Howard.  
Please make sure that you have read Mr Lovern’s letter because it outlines and clarifies arrangements that are in place for the safe return of all pupils in September. 
School Organisation from September 

We will be following government guidance in order to ensure safety and would like to reassure you that safety is always our highest priority. From the autumn term, children will remain in ‘class bubbles’. We will continue to minimise the crossing of bubbles and where children from different classes need to come together, steps will be taken to ensure social distancing is in place between these children. Bubbles will continue to remain in one space in school for the majority of their day, which may mean that some children will eat lunch in their classrooms. Where children eat in the hall, each bubble will be allocated their own table’ and tables will be cleaned between bubbles. Staggered playtimes and lunchtimes will continue to minimise contact between bubbles and reduce the number of children on the playground at any one time. Additional cleaning of shared spaces and toilets will take place at lunchtime. Handwashing and hand sanitising will be a regular feature throughout the school day

Transition for children

We are lucky to have such a small school, where all of the staff really know the children. Our usual transition arrangements to prepare pupils for moving into their next class have not been able to take place during the summer term. Therefore, it is our intention for our transition for these year groups to take place during the first week of the autumn term.  We will be using the book, ‘After the Fall’ by Dan Santat, as a whole-school text as a writing, maths and PSHE stimulus. This book addresses resilience and ‘encourages’ even the most afraid to overcome their fears, learn to get back up--and reach new heights.’
Recovery Curriculum 

During the Autumn Term, we will dedicate our time to our ‘Recovery Curriculum’ which places a great emphasis on catching up on key skills and personal, social and health education (PSHE). 
School Uniform 

From the autumn term, children will be expected to wear the full school uniform.
School Attendance

School attendance will be mandatory from the beginning of the autumn term. This means from that point, the usual rules on school attendance will apply, 

If your child is ill or unable to attend school for any reason you must let us know by telephone on the first morning of absence. Mrs Robertson will telephone you if no message is received. Any child not attending school without an appropriate reason, will have the absence recorded as unauthorised and this may result in a penalty notice being issued by the local authority.

P.E. 

During autumn term, PE will take place outdoors. Children will therefore need the correct PE kit (see website for list) PE kits will be sent home every Friday to ensure they are washed regularly.

School Equipment 

Children in Class 1 will be provided with an individual wallet which includes their own equipment which will not be shared.

For this academic year, we request that children in Class 2 and 3, bring in their own labelled pencil case and equipment. We suggest that children bring in a transparent pencil case with a pencil, rubber, sharpener, ruler, pritt stick, a highlighter and colouring pencils. For those children writing in pen, they are encouraged to have a blue rub-out Frixion pen (see link below).  
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Frixion-Rollerball-Erasable-0-35mm-BL-FR7/dp/B00MAGM032/ref=sr_1_6?hvadid=80539258930353&hvbmt=bp&hvdev=c&hvqmt=p&keywords=rub+out+pen&qid=1571825128&sr=8-6
The pencil case will be kept in their tray in school.
Home Reading 

Children will continue to bring home a school reading book. When these are returned to school, they will be quarantined for at least 48 hours before being redistributed.

Before & After School Provision 

Before & After School Provision will be available from 1st September. However, there will be a limited number of places available. Booking forms are on the website. Once completed, they should be sent to the office and the payment made on Parent Pay. 
Infant School Lunches 

Children in Reception, Y1 & Y2 will be provided with a school meal each day in line with the Universal Offer for Free School Meals for infant-aged children and so will not require a packed lunch from home.
In the event of a case of COVID-19

Children or adults displaying Covid symptoms or are unwell should not enter the school site. Children who say they feel unwell will have their temperature taken and be taken to the reception area, away from the other children where they will wait to be collected. We will send unwell children home immediately. Children who are sent home due to having COVID symptoms must be tested and school must be informed of the outcome of the test as soon as is possible. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavir us-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/get-anantigen-test-to-check-if-you-havecoronavirus/ 

If a family member tests positive, children must stay at home and isolate for 14 days. In the event of a confirmed case of a pupil or staff member, the other children in that bubble/class will be asked to isolate for 14 days. Please be reassured that we are guided by Public Health Staffordshire in relation to confirmed cases.

Parents on Site 

Parents in Class 1 will continue to use the one-way system around site and only ONE ADULT to drop off and collect. To reduce the number of staggered starts and end times, pupils in Class 2 & 3 should walk into and out of school on their own without an adult. Please collect your child from the car park gates or for the older children, arrange a drop off and collection point. With this in mind, we ask that parents refrain from using the staff car park.
Communication with school 

In order to keep our children and staff safe, we are making some changes to our routines and procedures, so we are thanking you in advance for your patience and co-operation. Our ethos of an ‘open door policy’ very much remains, however, daily face to face contact with school staff will be limited in the autumn term. To minimise the number of unessential visitors into school, parents will not be allowed in the school building, including the school office. We will continue to keep you informed via regular letters and via email and through the Schudio app. Please make sure you have downloaded the app; this will ensure that you don’t miss any essential messages. Information will also be available on the school website. 
In these uncertain times, it is more important than ever that we are able to reach you this way so please do regularly check for updates. Please always check what information is already available to you before contacting the school office. 
If you do need to speak with a member of staff, please contact the office.
Staggered Start & Finish times for September 2020 
Please find below the start and finish times and the entrance and exit points for each class. In order to minimise the number of adults on site, assist with social distancing and limit contact between different bubbles, it is important that parents stick to these times. Please do not arrive before your start time and ensure that you are not late dropping off or collecting your child– as other years may be using the same entrance door. 

	Class
	Start time
	End time
	End time Fridays
	Entrance Point/ Dismissal Point

	New Reception Children
	9:00
	3:00
	1:00
	Class 1 gate

	Class 1
	8:50
	3:10
	1:10
	Class 1 gate

	Class 2
	8:40
	3:20
	1:20
	Office door

	Class 3
	8:30
	3:30
	1:30
	Class 3 door

(currently class 2-the red door)


Please note: Class 2 and Class 3 will move rooms this year due to size of classes. Class 2 will now be in the large classroom at the back of the school.
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